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STATE OF CALIFORNIA – HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES AGENCY

ARNOLD SCHWARZENEGGER, Governor

DEPARTMENT OF DEVELOPMENTAL SERVICES

1600 Ninth Street, Room 240, MS 2-13

Sacramento, CA 95814

TDD 654-2054 (For the Hearing Impaired)

(916) 654-1897
November 30, 2005

Jeffrey R. and Elsie Y. Golin

13736 De Leon Ave.

Santa Nella, CA 95322

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Golin:

This is in response to your August 10, 2005, letter to Governor Schwarzenegger and other elected officials, and your subsequent September 30, 2005, letter to Senator Jeff Denham.  The Department of Developmental Services (Department) was previously prevented from fully responding to your August 10, 2005, letter due to the possibility of pending litigation; however, it is our understanding that the time line for appeal of the most recent court ruling has expired.

The Department is concerned and has staff follow up when information is received questioning the protection of the health, well-being and/or rights of an individual receiving regional center services.  Regarding your questions about your daughter’s conservatorship and ability to receive visitors, Department staff reviewed the Statement of Decision written by Judge William F. Martin regarding conservatorship, filed with the County of Santa Clara on October 22, 2003.  The Court granted the Department the six requested powers without condition or limitation.  As you are aware, San Andreas Regional Center (SARC) is the Department’s designee for this conservatorship.  To this end, it is our understanding that SARC is fulfilling its obligation.

Department staff contacted SARC regarding your concerns and received assurance of the protection and health, well-being, and rights of your daughter.  SARC staff also reported that they send you monthly updates by electronic mail.

Since you have requested assistance from Senator Denham, we are sending his office a copy of this letter and a copy of the October 22, 2003, Statement of Decision to provide them with additional background regarding the conservatorship issues.

Cordially,

CLIFF ALLENBY

Director

Cc: See Next Page

Cc: The Honorable Jeff Denham (w/enclosure)

California State Senate

Richard Costigan

Legislative Secretary

Governor’s Office

Santi Rogers, Executive Director

San Andreas Regional Center
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